
 
Vicky Newbury 
Chair and Independent Member 
Derbyshire Police and Crime Panel 
Derbyshire County Council 
County Hall 
Matlock 
Derbyshire 
DE4 3AG 
 
BY EMAIL ONLY 
 
         15 November 2022 
Dear Ms Newbury, 
 
Re: Annual PCC report feedback  
 
I am writing further to your letter of 05/10/2022 concerning feedback relating to my 
Annual Report 2021-22 which was tabled at the Police and Crime Panel held on 
08/09/2022.  
 
My Annual Report, which is due to be published on my website later this month, will 
align my significant achievements against each of my Police and Crime Plan 
priorities. This will provide members with greater clarity as to which priority they 
relate to. 
 
My office has previously ensured panel members receive an electronic link to 
download meeting papers for each of my Performance Scrutiny Meetings (PSM), 
which occur on a bi-monthly basis. As you know, these meetings provide a deep dive 
into each priority and include updates against delivery being carried out by the force.  
 
Ultimately, these meetings provide assurance to me, as Police and Commissioner, 
that delivery is being progressed against the key areas within my Plan which the 
public have asked me to prioritise.     
 
To make it easier for panel members to view these detailed documents, as 
previously discussed, my office will be appending the relevant PSM paper which 
occurred in the period between panel meetings to my interim delivery report. This will 
provide members with a comprehensive overview against each priority over the 
course of a 12-month period.  
 
I hope this inclusion in the papers provided by my office will be welcome by the 
Panel.   
 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

Angelique Foster 
Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire 


